


C O N T E M P O R A R Y A R T S O C I E T Y 

The Ordinary General Meeting of the Contemporary A r t Society wi l l be 
held in the Lecture Theatre of the Tate Gallery on July 5, 1976 at 6.30 p.m. 

A G E N D A 

1. Minutes of the last Ordinary General Meeting to be read and approved. 

2. Consideration of Balance Sheet and Income and Expenditure Accounts 

3. Appo in tment of Audi tors 

4. Peter Meyer and Neville Burston retire f rom the Committee under 
Ar t ic le 4 1 . The fo l lowing nominations for election to the Committee 
have been received: 

Alan Bowness 
Carol Hogben 
Bryan Montgomery 
Geoffrey Tucker 

5. Any other business 

By order of the Corrimittee 

Pauline Vogelpoel 

June 10 1976 



Patron 

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth The Queen Mother 

Executive Committee 

Peter Meyer 
Al istair McAlpine 
Nancy Balfour OBE 
Lord Croft 
Caryl Hubbard 
Max Gordon 
Sir Norman Reid 
Neville Burston 
An thony Diamond 
Norbert Lyn ton 
Peter Moores 
Marquess Duffer in and Ava 
Catherine Curran 
Joanna Drew 
Gabrielle Keiller 
Pauline Vogelpoel MBE 

Chairman 
Vice Chairman 
Honorary Treasurer 
Honorary Secretary 

Organising Secretary 

Committee Report for the year ended 31 December 1975 

During the year Alan Bowness and Carol Hogben retired f rom the 
Committee by rotat ion. Marquess Duf fer in and Ava, Catherine 
Curran, Joanna Drew and Gabrielle Keiller were elected to the 
Committee. Bryan Montgomery and Geoffrey Tucker were 
co-opted to the Commit tee and now come up for formal adopt ion. 

The principal act iv i ty of the Society is to acquire contemporary 
works of art fo r presentation to Public A r t Collections in the 
United Kingdom and Commonweal th. 

The Society's activities during the year resulted in a surplus of 
£2,514. The accumulated fund amounted to £11,156 at 
31 December 1975. 

PETER MEYER 

Chairman 

June 10 1976 

Chairman's Report 

In January 1975, at long last, we held our A r t Fair in the Mall Galleries, 
as I mentioned brief ly in my report last year, showing one work by each 
of 150 artists chosen by our Sub-Committee f rom dealers' stocks. The 
show was beaut i ful ly hung by our Organising Secretary and there were 
many compliments f rom exhibitors, the Press and the public. Thirteen 
pictures were sold, seven to museums, four to private buyers and two to 
our Buyers for the year and a point that was part icularly appreciated 
was the fact that every work was priced, a procedure that is all too rare 
in dealers' galleries today. Some visitors thought that we should not have 
included established artists such as Bacon, Lowry , Moore and Nicholson 
on the ground that the few museums who could af ford to buy their works 
would know where to f ind them. I am sure that this crit icism was mis­
placed and, by showing them, we set standards of comparison for the 
younger, lesser known, artists. 

The organisation of the Fair proved extremely expensive and could not 
have been contemplated but for generous contr ibut ions f rom Nancy 
Balfour, Al istair McAlpine and Neville Burston to whom we are greatly 
indebted. So successful was it that many people suggested we should 
make it an annual event. However, investigations later in the year showed 
that costs had already risen considerably and it was clearly out of the ques­
t ion to make further calls upon the generosity of our benefactors. Reluc­
tant ly, therefore, we had to abandon the idea. 

In July at the Royal College of A r t we showed our latest acquisitions. The 
preview party for members was well attended, but few members of the 
public came to the exhib i t ion and it was tota l ly ignored by the Press. It 
cost over £600 to transport and hang the pictures and to pay for the exhibi­
t ion space and staff, but we have found no other way to display over 100 
works of art, many of them very big, in such a way that museums can make 
a proper choice. The works have now been distr ibuted and fu l l details 
appear later in this report. 

A large number of museum directors attended a special meeting when the 
oppor tun i ty was taken to discuss general matters of pol icy including the 
level of their subscriptions, which I pointed out had been unchanged for 
five years. Despite the stringent financial condit ions under which all 
museums operate, there was general agreement that the benefits they 
obtained f rom the Society were substantial and that we were abundantly 
justif ied in asking for an increase. A f te r a wide-ranging discussion, it was 
considered that to double the existing min imum levels to £30 and £60 
respectively would be acceptable, although it was realised that there might 
be resignations. In the event, only two museums have resigned and, in 
response to my stressing that the figures were to be regarded as a m in imum, 
several have agreed to subscribe larger amounts. 

Among the donations we received during the year I must draw special 
attention to the sum of over £4,000 f r om the Trustees of the New A r t 
Centre when it was wound up as a char i ty. It was made on the under­
standing that i t would be used primari ly to purchase works by artists 
f rom the Royal College of A r t , because the New A r t Centre was so greatly 



helped and influenced by Robin Darwin. We have therefore placed the 
money in a special fund to be known as the 'Darwin Fund' which wi l l be 
spent by Caryl Hubbard who was former ly associated w i th the New A r t 
Centre. 

Our social activities during the year were extensive. T w o of the most 
successful were the preview parties for the A r t Fair and the Recent Acquisi­
t ions Exhib i t ion, the last named being preceded by a buf fe t supper in the 
Senior Common Room at the Royal College of A r t . In November we were 
particularly pleased that Claes Oldenburg was present for a showing of a f i lm 
of his work ; he then answered questions, after which he was our guest at 
dinner. Other evenings in London were a sherry party at the Morley College 
A r t Gallery to see the McVeagh Collect ion of Contemporary Spanish 
Painting, dinner at the Victor ia and Alber t Museum fo l lowing a private view 
of the Liberty Exh ib i t ion, and two separate visits to artists' studios incor­
porated in the Space scheme. The most popular occasion was the showing 
of six remarkable private collections of members on an October Saturday in 
Belgravia. Miss Nancy Balfour, Mrs. Catherine Curran, Miss Helen Fesenmeier, 
Mr. and Mrs. Sam Jaffe, Mr. Neville Burston and Mr. Max Gordon opened 
their homes throughout the day and a number of members have to ld me how 
much they appreciated the kindness of their hosts. 

Outside London there was a weekend t r ip in July to Southampton 
and the Isle of Wight. A visit was made to Mr. Ralph Dut ton 's house 
at Hinton Ampner, and Mr. and Mrs. Edward Cooper entertained 
members to dr inks in their garden in the close at Winchester before 
lunch. A n evening reception was held at the Southampton A r t 
Gallery and in the Isle of Wight the party went round Osborne House 
and the Ruskin Galleries at Bembridge School, f inishing w i th tea and 
drinks wi th Brigadier Sir Michael and Lady West who showed their 
interesting modern col lect ion. Overseas visits were made to Prague 
and to private collections and artists' studios in the South of France. 
The latter was so successful that it was repeated and Mrs. Sam Jaffe 
sent a special donat ion of £100 as a mark of her appreciation. 

I never cease to be amazed at the endless trouble that is taken by so 
many people to entertain members every year. Their generosity is 
remarkable and it is a great pleasure to know how much goodwil l 
towards the Society exists, both in this country and abroad. 

During the year we co-opted on to the Committee Mr. Geoffrey Tucker, 
a long standing member of the Society w i th particular expertise in 
public relations, and Mr. Bryan Montgomery, wel l -known as an architect, 
collector and organiser of exhibi t ions. Their experience has already 
proved valuable and they now come up for formal election. We also 
propose the re-election o f Mr. Alan Bowness and Mr. Carol Hogben who 
retired a year ago. They served on the Commit tee for many years and 
need no int roduct ion f rom me; we have missed them enormously in the 
last 12 months and very much look forward to them rejoining us. 

Two members of the Committee are now retiring. One is Mr. Neville 

Burston who , I am sorry to say, is temporar i ly living in Canada, 
and the other is myself on complet ion of my five years as Chairman. 
I regret to report that Mr. Al istair McAlpine, the Vice Chairman, is 
unable to succeed me owing to pressure of other business, bu t he wi l l 
remain as Vice Chairman and I am delighted that the Committee have 
chosen Nancy Balfour to be your next - what shall I say? - Chair Person. 
She has been an enthusiastic and effective Treasurer for the last five 
years and the Society could not be in better hands. She wi l l be succeeded 
as Treasurer by Lord Crof t and he in turn wi l l be fo l lowed as Honorary 
Secretary by Caryl Hubbard. 

I f irst joined the Commit tee in 1952 and became Treasurer in 1955. Old 
men, they say, forget, but my experience is that they reminisce at inordi­
nate length. I wi l l therefore resist the temptat ion to comment on the 
changes that have taken place in the art wor ld and the Society's activities 
during these years, and merely state two facts which il lustrate them 
abundantly; in 1952 our total income was under £3,000 and, when I was 
first a Buyer in 1957, I was able to acquire a superb Moore drawing for £70. 

One aspect of the Society which seems impervious to change is the presence 
of our Organising Secretary, although I hasten to add that she was certainly 
not w i th us in 1952. But nothing in this wor ld is immutable and I am sure 
all members wi l l jo in w i th me in wishing every happiness to Pauline on her 
marriage to David Mann. Pauline is the inspiration of so much that we do 
and, like my predecessors, I could not have carried out my duties w i thout 
her cheerful, incomparable support. 


